HAMPSHIRE HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

DRAFT AGM MINUTES 18 JUNE 2012
Chaired by Mike Ward

Minutes taken by John Thompson
Meeting commenced at 7.30pm and ended at 9.20pm

Brief Welcome from the President – including to David Faulkner of EH and congratulated John Gawley, the HHUA president, on his MBE received in the Queen’s birthday honours list.
Attendees : Alton. Aldershot and Farnham, Andover, Basingstoke, Bournemouth, City of Portsmouth, Eastleigh Ladies, Fareham, Fleet and Ewshot, Gosport Borough, Hamble, Hampshire Police, Haslemere, Havant, HHUA, Isle of Wight, New Milton, Poole, Portstmouth and Southsea, Romsey, Salisbury, Southampton, Southampton University, Tullet Islanders, Trojans, United Services, Weymouth, Wimborne Wayfarers, Winchester,Yateley, the County Administrator and South Junior Chair, EH (David Faulkner).
Apologies: 
Swanage and Wareham : University of Portsmouth
Minutes of 2011 AGM : 
The Minutes were approved without any amendments.
Matters arising: 
(a) Knockout cups home & away suggestion – discussed separately later in the meeting.
(b) Long pile turf pitches – a list of approved long pile and other pitches is on the FIH website.  Only long pile pitches thereon are automatically permitted for league and EH purposes.    Others would need individual league approval and are unlikely to receive it at higher level.  David Faulkner stated that EH were in discussion with the Football Foundation on what their minimum standard is to ensure new pitches are compatible for both football and hockey use.
Hampshire County Administrator (HCA):

The Chairman explained the circumstances of the creation of the Hampshire County Administrator post earlier in the year and announced that Lia Waine had taken up the role.  He confirmed that her position was at no additional expense to geographical Hampshire clubs over that of the previous HDO.  She had wider duties than the HDO including administering the HWHL and was also re-instating the Indoor League.  The Chairman stated that it was planned as previously stated that non-geographical Hants clubs (duties for which the new role now included) would  be charged £20 per team to fund the role, and geographical Hants clubs would be charged £40.  He also confirmed that the HCA position was as a contracted service through her company and not as an employee of the county on a three year contract.  
This appointment was approved nem con
Treasurers Report:
Written report circulated in advance. Richard Wood (RW) had nothing to add to his report.   The report was adopted.
RW confirmed that the funds set aside for the HCA were for a single year of the three that the contract ran and that the Hampshire County Council grant had only been confirmed for the first year.  There was concern from the floor on what withdrawal of this grant would mean to Clubs.  RW stated this could be in the order of £20 per team.

Affiliation and competition fees for season 12/13
It was proposed that the previous fee for the HDO of £45 per team for Hampshire teams should be retained instead of a reduction to £40.  This was carried by a very clear majority.  All other proposed fees were also carried by a large majority.

Appointment of scrutineer:  
It was agreed that Hicks UK Ltd would be invited to act as Scrutineers of the accounts following them having stood in at short notice to do the same this year. 

Reports:

EH: The Chairman made a brief report on the activities of EH in which he mentioned the Single System, and the work done in preparing for the Olympics and complemented them on their efforts in expanding participation in the sport.
He mentioned that the proposed Super League has not come into being and was unlikely to in the short term.

He also remarked that the structure of support given to the county had changed and we were now under the responsibility of a relationship manager, Kirsty Brammer who had provided wider support than her brief.

David Faulkner observed that EH had plenty of challenges this year, with workload being the biggest.

SCHA: Frankie Tierney (FT) reported that the SCHA continues to focus mainly on the Single System and there were plans to introduce a South Ladies Master’s League.
Knockout Competitions: Written report circulated in advance.
There were no comments on the report.
Discipline: Written report circulated in advance. 
Chris Bond (CB) continued to be alarmed of how little the suspension policy of 30 days for umpire abuse was known despite it being such since 2004 and pleaded with clubs to ensure all players were aware of this before they entered the pitch.
After a brief discussion it was agreed that a request be made for the policy to be posted on the South League website to help promote this within clubs playing in the South League although the policy was enforced by county associations and not the League itself.
/
Schools & Youth : Written report circulated in advance.  Koo Janzen (KJ) stated that currently preparations were being made for the JDCs which last season involved 460 juniors from U13 to U17 of whom 230 progressed to JACs.  There has been positive feedback from parents and players.  In 2012/13 there would be more focus on developing coaches at all levels and it was hoped this would be transferred back into clubs.  This year the county will also be using the EH player registration system.
KJ concluded that he was grateful for support from the HCA as he felt that all that had been achieved could not be done by a group of volunteers.

There were no questions from the floor.

Umpires: Written report circulated in advance.  Ady Green (AG) thanked the HHA for its support in matters of discipline.  The Chairman thanked HHUA.  AG confirmed that HHUA had agreed a change in umpiring fees so they are now standardized for all appointments.  David Boyle asked who would inform those affected of this change in advance, and it was confirmed HHA would contact schools through its Schools and Youth committee.  HHUA officers present would report back the concern in the increase in junior appointment charges.
AG also stated that umpiring roadshows were being planned and that the first one would be on 1st/2nd September at Trojans.
HHUA (David Boyle - DB):

DB re-iterated the concerns he raised at the last AGM that Saturday umpire appointments are at risk due to a lack of numbers. HHUA appoints to more divisions than any other County in the South. We need more of the best umpires from Clubs to come into HHUA in order to service the Leagues and we can then push them up the ranks if they are good enough and want to progress.

HHUA thanked HHA and the Disciplinary Officer for their support during the year.

DB was also concerned over issues with ULOs and felt that clubs needed a ULO for each team receiving appointments to ensure efficient communication if there are any changes to fixtures.

He reminded clubs that lighting certificates needed to be re-confirmed as minimum Lux levels were being raised to 300 and that this needed to be in place by 1st September for insurance to be valid.

He also reminded clubs on their obligation to provide hospitality to umpires and that in future this would be enforced more strictly. 
County Administrator: Written report circulated in advance.  There were no questions from the floor.

Leagues:

HWHL: Written report circulated in advance.  Lia Waine (LW) asked teams not to register yet until the Player Starring system had been put in place on the website.  The Chairman thanked Teresa Dennis (TD) for all work for the HWHL on her stepping down.
Junior Leagues: KJ commented that LW was now administering the Junior Leagues for which he was very grateful.  He mentioned that 7-a-side Festivals had increased participation in U12/U14 Girls and U12 Boys and that a similar format was being considered for U16 Girls.
Mens Seniors (Div 1-4): written report circulated in advance.  Discussed during the South League AGM held within the HHA AGM.
Mens Open League (Div 5 onwards): No report provided, the Chairman commended Kevin Snewing on the work he did in support of the League from the depths of the West Country.
The Chairman stated that Robin Glanfield was standing down and thanked him for all his support of both the County and for Hockey in general.  Robin was presented with an inscribed  glass bowl.
Website: RW made a brief report.  The website home page and the clubs’ page had been updated to help clubs undertake the actions required of them and he hoped the team colours section had proved helpful in avoiding colour clashes.  He emphasised it was important that clubs kept their information up to date.  The Chairman re-iterated this as he had had emails to six club secretaries returned as ‘not known’.  Following a question from the floor RW confirmed that a small screen version of the website would be available for mobile users by the end of July.
Election of Officers:

President :  Michael Harvey was proposed as President, he was elected by the floor.
Chairman:   MW re-elected by the floor
Vice Chair:   FT re-elected by the floor.
Treasurer:    RW re-elected by the floor.

Secretary:    MW confirmed that John Thompson (JT - Fleet and Ewshot) had offered to take on this role following time as non-Portfolio member of the council, he was elected by the floor.
Election of Council:
Following the Election of MH as President and JT as secretary, they were removed from the list of incumbents willing to stand.  The remainder of the list noted on the Agenda was voted in en bloc with the addition of Nicki Smith who had been elected as HWHL secretary. The Chairman confirmed that the posts of Youth Chairman and HHUA rep were non elected posts and were not part of the vote.  The HCA would take on the majority of the role of KO Secretary with a handover from the President.
Election of Vice Presidents: 
The Chairman proposed that Robin Glanfield be invited to become a Vice President.  This was carried unopposed.
Indoor Hockey: 
LW confirmed that there would be an Indoor League taking place at Fleming Park Sports Centre, Eastleigh.  This would consist of a Men’s League in two Divisions of six, and a Ladies’ league of three.  The cost had been distributed to Clubs who had agreed to it and it would be invoiced with the remainder of the club fees.  The winners of the Men’s competition would go forward to the South round of the National indoor competition.
Hampshire Day Format:
Discussions were held on the date (currently the first May bank holiday Monday) and format of the Hampshire cup competitions following the continued decline in numbers of teams competing.
MH suggested that early rounds could be held before the League season, and possibly in a round robin format.
Other alternative venues (USP, Army Hockey Centre, Aldershot) were mentioned, but currently both have logistical issues preventing them being selected.
Following a vote it was agreed to retain the current format for Hampshire day.

Further discussions on the format of the competition would be held in Committee.

(South League Hampshire Area Annual Meeting :
The Chairman explained that the HHA AGM was a suitable forum where the AGM of the Hampshire area of the South League  could be held and covered the items described in his Hampshire Senior Men’s League report as part of it.  
There then followed a discussion surrounding the eligibility of National League players to play within the South League with views expressed from both clubs with, and clubs without, National League teams. The South Women’s league noted they had a system in place to try to avoid the possibility of teams being manipulated.  The Chairman noted the opinions from the floor and invited those concerned to formulate a workable rule to prevent team rigging that could be presented to the South League committee for appraisal.

The Chairman also confirmed the South League’s new rule requiring teams to withdraw a player from the field of play following a red or yellow card given to any ‘bench’ player or official whilst not on the field of play themselves.  CB confirmed this simply meant the team had to play short-handed in these circumstances, the player(s) withdrawn were not being penalised themselves, simply reducing the playing numbers in accordance with the cards awarded to off-field team members.)
Constitutional Amendment:

It was proposed that Rule 7c be changed to replace ‘auditor’ with ‘scrutineer’.  This was approved nem con.

Club Announcements:
None
AOB:
RG made a brief speech thanking those present for supporting hockey in general, and him in particular and advising that he was returning 72 anniversary ties. RW was unable to confirm whether these had been written off.
The Chairman thanked Fareham Hockey Club for hosting the AGM for the first time and closed the meeting at 9.20pm.
HHUA Hospitality Awards: 
John Gawley explained the nature of the awards and confirmed the results.

Men’s Hospitality Award: Haslemere Men’s 2.  
Women’s Hospitality Award: Southampton Ladies’ 2s
